Native Landscape Makeover in North St. Louis

The Wild Ones have been at it again!  After last year’s makeover of a sunny front yard in Webster Groves, the local promoters of natural landscaping picked the yard of a new home in north St. Louis for its 2007 makeover.
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On September 22, ten volunteers showed up with spades and trowels to plant the bed.  Earlier, the homeowners, Steve and Ursalon Crawford, had prepared the area by killing the grass with herbicide and moving existing plantings to another area.  A week before the planting, two Wild Ones volunteers created an edging for the bed from re-cycled bricks that beautifully mimic the home’s exterior.  All that remained was to get the plants into the ground and mulch the bed.
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But it wasn’t easy!  Like many parts of the St. Louis area, the soil was almost as hard as a rock.  A little soaking with a hose and some determined digging, including the use of a pick-ax, succeeded in breaking up the hard packed clay.  Scott Woodbury, horticulturist at Shaw Nature Reserve, brought a few buckets of good topsoil to amend the soil in the planting holes.  “The natives we have chosen for this planting are hardy and can take harsh conditions,” noted Scott.  “With adequate watering to get established, they will adjust to the clay and do quite well.”

The plants included Little Bluestem, Side Oats Gramma, Prairie Dropseed, Palm Sedge, Purple Coneflower, Butterfly Weed, Sweet Coneflower, Cardinal Flower, Blue Lobelia, Wild Blue Indigo and Rose Verbena.  A flowering Dogwood and Beauty Berry bushes added structure to the design.

The four children in the family enjoyed digging in the dirt and learning the names of the plants, while Steve snapped photos.  As a bonus, the sponsors of the makeover contributed a Burr Oak tree for the home’s backyard.  In a few years the west facing back of the house will benefit from afternoon shade, saving energy costs.  

Wild Ones, Missouri’s Grow Native! Program and Shaw Nature Reserve sponsored the event.  It was an educational session for everyone involved.  Check out the before and after pictures! 
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